
In the June 6th board meeting, Chief Business and Operations Officer Janea Marking 
acknowledged: 
 
“Proportionately, our contracted services are really high... There’s a recommendation to 
take reductions on that line.” 
 
That recommendation is to reduce contracted services by $25 million for the 2025–2026 
school year. 
 
So we must ask: 
- How does eliminating in-district BCBAs help reduce contracted services by $25 million 
when their absence has driven those costs up exponentially? 
- How does gutting internal support for behavior and LRE decisions help implement MTSS 
with fidelity? 
- How does continuing to disproportionately send Black and Brown students to 
segregated, costly placements align with your commitment to racial equity and your 
collaboration with the BPSB? 
 
This isn’t just bad budgeting - it’s a betrayal of our students and your stated values. 
 
It is time for the board to support rebuilding a sustainable model - one grounded in equity, 
fiscal responsibility, and a true commitment to serving our most vulnerable students within 
district. 
 
Bring back the BCBAs. Restore the supports. Reverse the harm. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Omar Ponce & Linda McCrea 
Board Certified Behavior Analysts 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

May 15, 2025 

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Alejandra Cruz 

School:  Maple Elementary 

Agenda 
Item # 

 10.8 

Comment: 
Hello Sacramento City Unified School District Board,  
 
On behalf of La Familia, please find attached a copy of our petition along with the first 
batch of collected signatures.   
 
Thank you,  
 
Alejandra Cruz 
 
La Familia Counseling Center, Inc. 
 
 



 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

May 15, 2025 

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Adriana Sanchez 

School:  Maple Elementary 

Agenda 
Item # 

 10.8 

Comment: 
Hello Sacramento City Unified School District Board,  
 
On behalf of La Familia, please find attached our Letters of Support, along with a 
description of the services provided by our partner organizations currently housed at La 
Familia Maple Neighborhood Center.  
Thank you,  
 
ADRIANA SANCHEZ 
 
La Familia Counseling Center, Inc. 
 



 
 





 





 



 
 





 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

May 15, 2025 

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Ian Hadley 

School:  Maple Elementary 

Agenda 
Item # 

 10.8 

Comment: 
916 Ink’s Impact on Sacramento City Unified School District Students 
 
916 Ink is Sacramento’s arts-based creative writing and literacy nonprofit, committed to 
transforming local youth into strong readers, confident communicators, and published 
authors through engaging, standards-aligned programming. Since establishing our 
headquarters and creative writing center—The Imaginarium—at the former Maple 
Elementary School site in 2014, 916 Ink has become an essential partner in the academic 
and emotional development of Sacramento City Unified School District (SCUSD) students. 
 
Our Impact Since 2014: 
 
· 1,579 SCUSD students published in 97 professional anthologies of poetry and prose, 
celebrating youth voice and creativity. 
 
· Delivered 25,000+ hours of high-quality literary arts instruction aligned with educational 
standards, resulting in measurable student growth: 
 
o 84% showed improvement in social-emotional development 
 
o 81% increased academic engagement 
 
o 67% demonstrated better academic behaviors 
 
· Hosted dozens of field trips, full-day summer camps, and advanced after-school writing 
clubs, enriching the learning experiences of an additional 1,800 students. 
 
· Invested over $600,000 in campus improvements, including: 
 
o A beautifully landscaped Writers Garden 
 
o Thoughtful interior enhancements that inspire creativity and pride 
 
o Ongoing maintenance to ensure a safe, welcoming environment for students and 
families 
 



· Championed youth voice and the literary arts through community outreach, events, and 
advocacy, reinforcing the power of self-expression and storytelling. 
 
Why the Maple Campus Matters 
 
Our continued success—and the wide-ranging benefits we provide to SCUSD students—
are deeply tied to our home at the Maple Elementary campus. This space has become 
more than a facility; it is a creative sanctuary and a community cornerstone that fosters 
empowerment through writing. The current tenants of the Maple campus provide immense 
and lasting value to students and families, making continued access to this site not only 
beneficial, but vital to sustaining our impact. 
 
 
Ian Hadley 
 
Executive Director 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

May 15, 2025 

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Adriana Sanchez 

School:  Maple Elementary 

Agenda 
Item # 

 10.8 

Comment: 
Hello Sacramento City Unified School District Board,  
Attached to this email, please find another letter of Support.  
Thank you,  
 
ADRIANA SANCHEZ 
 
La Familia Counseling Center, Inc. 
 

 
 







 

Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

May 15, 2025 

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Patrick Kennedy 

School:  Maple Elementary 

Agenda 
Item # 

 10.8 

Comment: 
Dear President Singh, Board Trustees and Superintendent Allen: 
 
I am writing to respectfully ask that you reject the staff recommendation on Item 10.8 on this 
evening’s Board agenda. 
 
The Maple Neighborhood Center is a vital asset to economically disadvantaged communities and 
communities of color throughout Sacramento County and particularly South Sacramento. The 
services they offer our youth are extensive and irreplaceable, including but not limited to: 

• Children’s Mental Health Counseling; 
• Early Learning Programs; 
• After School Programs; 
• Summer Youth Programs: 
• Creative Writing and Literacy Workshops in Partnership with 916 Inc.; and, 
• Youth Development Programs Encouraging Creative Thinking in Partnership with 

Sacramento Adventure Playground / Fairytale Town. 
 
Additionally, Maple serves our families through services difficult or impossible to find elsewhere: 

• Older Adult Groups; 
• Parenting Workshops; 
• Spanish Counseling; 
• Health and Wellness Workshops; 
• Job Fairs; 
• Recreation; and, 
• Countless Cultural and Educational Community Events Throughout the Year. 

 
When Maple Elementary School closed, it served approximately 135 kids.  Now it serves thousands 
of kids and their families per month throughout the year. The services that they provide serve vital 
many needs of SCUSD families. If these programs were eliminated, it would produce dire results 
for these families and, most importantly, YOUR students.  Since La Familia began leasing the 
property, they have invested over $2M through its lease and tenant improvements and 
maintenance.  This is a very small investment to the district that pays countless dividends. Simply 
put, the District and your students cannot afford to lose this partnership. 
 
It is my hope, and that of the community, that you will not surplus Maple and instead enter into 





 

Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

May 15, 2025 

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Kevin Smith-Fagan 

School:  Maple Elemenary 

Agenda 
Item # 

 10.8 

Comment: 
RE: the Future of the Maple Elementary site. 
 
Fairytale Town has long been a partner with La Familia, renting space at Maple 
Community Center for our Sacramento Adventure Playground program site. The positive 
impact La Familia makes on that community is well established, and working alongside, 
we see it every day. 
 
I wholeheartedly support the school district’s release of the site to the City of Sacramento, 
who could then sign a long-term lease with La Familia to operate the site. 
 
As it happens, that’s exactly the setup under which Fairytale Town itself operates in 
William Land Park – a long-term lease with the City for a token amount. Our arrangement 
has worked beautifully for both parties nearly 30 years, and I anticipate same for decades 
to come. 
 
What’s the best use of the Maple land? The 7-11 Committee recommendation points 
straight toward releasing it to the City and a partnership with La Familia.  
 
La Familia is a proven enterprise, so the property will be in responsible hands, and the site 
will deliver hugely important work that lifts people of Sacramento. An example: Our 
program, the Sacramento Adventure Playground (SAP), serves over 7,000 county children 
a year ages 5-15. SAP is a free afterschool program fostering problem-solving skills, self-
worth, fortitude, and self-confidence, through hands-on building projects and outdoor play 
that stress individual creativity. This program transforms the lives of Sacramento's kids. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Kevin Smith-Fagan, executive director, Fairytale Town 
 

 




